
 
 

DRAFT 
 
SLT Meeting 
1.8.19 
3:30 - 5:30 
 
Attendance: 

Bob Bender, PS 11 Principal  
Teachers: 

Kelsey Petrillo (5th Grade Teacher) 
Sara Jutcovich (3rd Grade Teacher) 
Julianne Toce (3rd Grade Teacher)  
Erica Goldstick (2nd Grade Teacher)  
Serena Trinkwalder (Math Staff Developer) 

Community Representative:  
Debbie Osborne, PS 11 Programs and Community Based Organization (CBO) representative  

Parents:  
Robin Broshi (parent, 5th grader) 
Ron Miller (parent, 3rd grader) 
Jordan Wright (parent, 2nd grader) 
Rachel Schwartz (parent, 2nd grader) 
Jason Schultz (parent, 1st grader) 
 

Not Present: 
Sonal Patel (parent, 5th grader and 2nd grader) 

Minutes:  
 
A. December meeting minutes approved.  

 
B. Safety Update 

● Bob informed the team that, as per his request, the New York City Special Commissioner of 
Education was reviewing PS 11’s  procedures and protocols. PS 11 staff has been re-trained 
and some protocols have already been updated.  

● Bob briefed the team about results of the lead tests. One faucet, used by custodians, was 
found to contain lead. It has been turned off. Custodians continue to flush all faucets and 
fountains each morning. 

 
C. CEP Update 

● The team was unable to discuss CEP goals as the necessary data was not yet available. The 
team will start this discussion at its February meeting. 



 
D. Enrichment  

● The team reviewed an enrichment proposal focused on Online Literacy. The team was in 
favor of granting the proposal and thought it fit well with the fourth grade unit on journalism 
and with the work that the PS 11 newspaper is doing in their monthly publication. 

● The team discussed the cancellation of Architecture Night. Robin is going to inquire as to 
whether the parent in charge of Architecture Night would be interested in teaching architecture 
as an enrichment class for the upper grades. 

E. SLT Book Club: ​We Are Not Yet Equal 
● The Parent Book Club will meet in person on Wednesday 1/16 for their first conversation 

about this book. 
● Jason and Rachel hope to steer the conversation toward how the history of racism affects 

students today. 
F. Emotional Intelligence Family Friday Planning 

● Teachers will introduce the concept of the Mood Meter which charts feelings based on energy 
and pleasantness, dividing the feelings into four distinct quadrants. To demonstrate to 
students and families how feelings in each of the quadrants can be both positive and negative 
the team came up with two scenarios for each quadrant- one positive and one 
negative.Teachers will present the scenarios during the January Family Friday and use them 
to start a discussion about how one would feel in a certain scenario and how that feeling could 
be positive or negative. 

 
Next meeting: Tuesday, February 12, 2019 from 3:30 - 5:30. 


